## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

June 19, 2018

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Alan Brown, Michael Hildreth, Jeff Ford, James Hall and Robert Durfee

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.

**Fire Dept:** Dee Ford reported that Raymond Judd will be taking down the house on 13 Quimby Road. Bob mentioned that he received a call from the Pabst's asking when and will they be taking down the other building too. Chief Stevens will speak to the tenants at 10 Commerce Street about having debris on town property.

**Highway Dept**: Alan Brown reported that the grader is running again. Just waiting for brake pads. Jeff Nivens set the brake before it left the Town of Hill and was fine. Currently there is no completion date. We are using the loader to back drag the roads. Dale has done a great job. They have been cleaning the roadsides on Murray Hill Road. They assisted with the landscaping at the school. Dean should be back June 25<sup>th</sup>.

**Police Dept:** Chief Stevens reported that they have very busy patrolling with all of the burnouts in the town. Chief stated that if you call when this activity is taking place they would have a better chance at stopping these issues. Chief stated that we will need to purchase new equipment for patrolmen Ward and Guarnieri because they are only working in Hill now. Mr. Ward has been doing special details.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

Motion to enter Nonpublic session at 7:15 pm was made by Bob Dupuis seconded by Tom Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3 II (a)

Motion to leave non-public session and return to public session at 7:27 pm by Tom Seymour, seconded by Bob Dupuis. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion to enter Nonpublic session at 7:33 pm was made by Bob Dupuis seconded by Mike Brady. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A.-3 II (c)

Motion to leave non-public session and return to public session at 7:44 pm by Bob Dupuis, seconded by Mike Brady. Motion passed unanimously.

## **PUBLIC SESSION:**

The State of New Hampshire DOT has approved DuBois & King, Inc to complete the engineering study to evaluate existing conditions and study rehabilitation alternatives for the Bunker Hill Road Bridge.

## **BOARD BUSINESS:**

Dean Stevenson will be out the rest of the week.

Town Clerk "RSA 41:18 Deputy Town Clerk. A deputy town clerk appointed hereunder shall be appointed by the elected town clerk with the approval of the selectmen." A criminal background check is required because they will need to be bonded to handle the money.

**Building Permits:** 

Cecil Lavway wants to add to the existing front entry. Cory and Rebecca Corliss want to replace the old permit from 2016 to down size the shed. These permits were approved.

The highway Department will look into the turkeys on New Chester Rd that appear to be on town property.

The Board of Selectmen signed the new contract with Comcast. Which increases the town's franchise fee from 2% to 3% and extends coverage to additional streets over the next few years.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:37 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady